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'IHE UNTI'ED STATES (XM,f[SSIQN CN CIVIL RICHIS 

The United States Commission on Civil Rights, first created by the Civil 
Rights Act of 1957 and reestablished by the United States Commission on 
Civil Rights Act of 1983, is an independent, bipartisan agency of the 
Federal Goverrnnent. By the terms of the act, the Commission is charged 
with the follc:Ming duties pertaining to discrimination or denials of equal 
protection based on race, color, religion, sex, age, handicap, or national 
origin, or in the administration of justice: the investigation of 
discriminatory denials of the right to vote; the study of legal 
developments with respect to discrimination or denials of equal protection; 
the appraisal of the laws and :p:>licies of the United States with respect to 
discrimination or denials of equal protection; the maintenance of a 
national clearinghouse for information respecting discrimination or denials 
of equal protection; and the investigation of patterns or practices of 
fraud or discrimination in the conduct of Federal elections. The 
Commission is also required to submit re:p:>rts to the President and the 
Congress at such times as the Commission, the Congress, or the President 
shall deem desirable. 

'IHE STATE AfNISORY CXM-ITTI'EES 

An Advisory Committee to the United States Commission on Civil Rights has 
been established in each of the 50 States and the District of Cohnnbia 
pursuant to section 105(c) of the Civil Rights Act of 1957 and section 6(c) 
of the United States Commission on Civil Rights Act of 1983. The Advisory 
Committees are made up of res:p:>nsible persons who serve without compensa­
tion. Their functions under their mandate from the Commission are to: 
advise the Commission of all relevant information concerning their 
respective States on matters within the jurisdiction of the Commission; 
advise the Commission on matters of mutual concern in the preparation of 
re:p:>rts of the Commission to the President and the Congress; receive 
re:p:>rts, suggestions, and recommendations from individuals, public and 
private organizations, and public officials upon matters pertinent to 
inquiries conducted by the State Advisory Committee; initiate and forward 
advice and recommendations to the Commission U:p:>n matters in which the 
Commission shall request the assistance of the State Advisory Committee; 
and attend, as observers, any open hearing or conference which the 
Commission may hold within the State. 
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Attached is a report on a ccmrn:mity forum held by the Minnesota Advisory 
Ccmnittee in St. Paul on August 12, 1988, to obtain various perspectives on 
bigotry and violence in Minnesota. The Advisory Ccmnittee voted 10 to 0 to 
approve and sul:xnit this report to the Ccmnissioners. The Ccmnittee heard 
from five local government officials, four State agency officials and eight 
corrmunity representatives. The Ccmnittee was provided with info:rmation on 
the extent and nature of bias-related violence. Al though the report does 
not reflect an exhaustive analysis on the subject, the Ccmnittee hopes the 
Ccmnission will find it of value in its nonitoring of bigotry and violence 
nationwide. 
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Tahnadge L. Bartelle, Chairperson 
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INTRODUCI'ION 

At a comnunity forum on the status of civil rights in the State, 

conducted by the Minnesota Advisory Comnittee on May 27, 1987, participants 

raised concerns about incidents of bigotry and violence against persons 

recause of their race, national origin, or religion. Emna Hixson, 

executive director, Minneapolis Department of Civil Rights reported to the 

Advisory Committee that her agency had received a number of calls 

concerning bias-motivated incidents. A subsequent report provided to the 

C.entral Regional Division docurcented 17 incidents of harassment from May 

30, 1987, to March 1988. Morton Ryweck, executive director, Jewish 

Corrmunity Relations Council, Anti-Defamation League of Minnesota and the 

Dakotas_, stated that his organization received 20 reports of bias-rrotivated 

incidents m 1986 and 29 in 1987. 

In 1987, the student 1:x:x:ly president at Macalester College in St. Paul, 

a Native Arnericai;, received hate mail that contained ethnic slurs and 

threatened physical hann. Macalester College had been the site of previous 

incidents. One involved five Japanese students who had the letters "KKK" 

painted on their donnitory door and a picture of a Japanese flag with an 

"X" through it. 

On August 12, 1988, the Advisory Camri.ttee held a corrmunity forum on 

"Bigotry and Violence in Minnesota" to obtain various perspectives on the 

subject. 

COMMUNITY PERSPECTIVE 

A ccmr,unity perspective on bigotry and violence was provided at the 

forum by a governor's task force member, a spokesperson representing a 

student victimized by hate mail, an Indian :Education Association official, 

a college president, two NAACP officers, a Minnesota Migrant Council staff 

member, and a lawyer with the Anti-Defamation League. 
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Elaine Valadez; Chair, Governor's Task Force on Prejudice and Violence 

Ms. Valadez told the Carmittee that concerns aoout bias crime in 

Minnesota go back at least 10 years. As early as i980, legislation was 

introduced in the State legislature to increase penalties for bias crime. 

Bias crime legislation was introduced twice and withdrawn by its sponsors 

because of atterrpts by opp::>nents to destroy the bill's impact. 

A legislator and several concerned citizens approached the Governor's 

office to appoint a task force on bias cr.irres. The Governor's Task Force 

on Prejudice and Violence was appointed by Governor Rudy Peipich in October 

1987. It held 13 public hearings throughout the State to document the 

extent of bias-related .incidents in Minnesota. A smrmary i:5f the hearings 

reported a total of 827 incidents in the State. The incidents were 

classified as: sexual orientation, 205; race, 250; gender, 315; 

disability, 15; national origin, 8; religion, 30 and age, 4. Of the 827 

incidents reported, 129 did not fall into the hate crime category. During 

the 1988 legislative session, the Joint Religious Legislative Coalition, 

together.with the Governor's task force, supported two hate crimes bills, 

one on data collection and training for law enforcement agencies and the 

second, to increase penalties for violators. 

According to Ms. Valadez, bias cr:i.mes are the rrost underreported 

crimes m Minnesota and possibly nationwide. She aiso stated that law 

enforcement officers, especially in rural Minnesota, have not been trained 

to recognize bias cr:imes. Ms. Valadez stated that law officers give low 

priority to bias cr:i.mes because they are misdemeanors with minimal 

penalties. Conversely, she believed stiffer penalties would make bias 

cr.une a higher priority. 

Several reasons given by the task force for the causes of bias-related 

crimes and incidents were the perceived backtracking by Federal Goverrnrent 
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agencies on discr:ilnination issues, the countcy's economic situation, and 

the increase of imn.i.grants from other nations. Also, the AIDS epidemic has 

provided an irrpetus for hate crimes against. the gay and lesbian 

carnrrnmities. 

Flo t'liger, Chairperson, Minnesota Indian F.ducation Association 

Flo Wiger, chairperson of the Minnesota Indian F.ducation Association, 

stated that the issues of violence and bigotcy are frequently acted out in 

terms of the manifestation of power and control. She explained that people 

of J;X)wer with a "who's in charge" mentality practice racism and violence. 

On college carrpuses, incidents of racism are not reported because a 

minority group student will leave himself or herself open to retaliation 

and harassment by the majority group students. Thus, incidents of 

discr:imipation do not get reported as violations of the student conduct 

code. 

Ms. Wiger further stated that rrost hate mail in Minnesota is sent to 

racially mixed couples or families. In describing her experience as a 

victim,, Ms. Wiger called hate mail an intrusion into her personal life that 

left her feeling angry and violated. She said that bigotcy and vio]ence 

stem from fear and ignorance of different minority groups by the dcxninnnt 

society. Ms. Wiger noted that teaching cultural pluralism is one approar.h 

for .irrg;,roving intercultural relations. She stated that the token minority 

role model .:_n the various educational and governmental institutions 

authorizes everyone else to ignore the problem, thus abdicating personal 

responsibility with discriminatory behavior being the result. 

Erin Ronayne, Macalester College Student 

Ms. Ronayne, a student at Macalester, spoke on behalf of a female 

student who was the victim of hate mail, harassment, ana a violent assault. 
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The victim, a Native American, wrote an article on racism in her college 

newspaper. She subsequently received a racist and sexist letter -through 

the campus ma:il systern. In the most recent incident a man broke into her 

apalrt:rreri~ and physically assaulted her. The assault was interrupted, but 

it wcl.s frightehing enough that the victim left Minnesota to be closer to 

her family in Florida:. ~.s,. Ronayne stated that the level of violence and 

racism in Minnesota against warren and people of color did not pe:rnri.t the 

victim to make her presentation to the Ccmnittee. 

Wheri the victim talked·with the president of Macalester College about 

going· public with the hate mail incider.t, he told her that she would be 

subjected to new pressm-es about the incident. She made the hate mail 

incident public knowledge with the supr:ort of the college administration. 

'lbe college provided oounseling services and incidental expenses to the 

victim. The faculty held meetings to discuss their resr:onsibilities with 

reference to bigotry and violence on the campus. Macalester College began 

to work on policies that would enhance race relations on campus. Still a 

second hate letter was sent to the victim. The letter writer has not been 

identified despite good investigative efforts by the college. The man who 

assaulted the victim of hate mail has not been caught. The hate mail 

episodes and the assault were serious incidents at Macalester, but they 

~ere not considered to constitute n pattern or trend on the campus. 

Robert Gavin, President, Macalester College 

Dr. Robert Gavin told the Comnittee that over the past year there have 

been a -rash of incidents involving racial tensions on campuses throughout 

the United States. Macal~ster College has always been proud of its diverse 

student population and educational atm::>sphere. The hate letters, which the 

president described as vicious, racist, and sexist, were sent through the 
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campus mail system and shattered the smugness and overconfidence of 

Macalester. 

Dr. Gavin, the college president, provided support for the student 

vict:im. The president, the dean of students, and the director of minority 

programs provided direct access and personal time for the student. A 

volunteer counselor provided assistance. The college afforded the student 

the opportunity to be with her family. 

In .a racial incident of this type, Dr. Gavin felt that the rights and 

privileges of the individual should take precedence over those of the 

institution. If the individual does not want to make the incident a public 

matter, the institution should handle it in a confidential fashion. 

According to Dr. Gavin the incident allowed Macalester College to discuss 

racism openly, and a m:nnber of significant changes occurred in college 

policies and personal attitudes. 

National Association for the Advancerrent of Colored People (NAACP) 

Matthew Little, president of the NAACP of Minneapolis, gave a profile 

of his organization's service and structure. His presentation included a 

housing discrimination canplaint which implicated the Ku Klux Klan. The 

incident is under investigation by the police. 

Dr. Jarres T. Shelton, president of the NAACP of St. Paul :rrentioned 

that he had also received hate mail from the person who has mailed many 

similar letters to targeted persons in the Twin Cities area. His mail 

included info:rmation about the National Association for White People. A 

picture of Dr. Shelton, clipped from the local newspaper, was stamped with 

the letters KKK and mailed to him. In addition, Dr. Shelton proposed to 

the Ccmnittee that the local police depart:nent establish a joint 

civilian-police review board. He pointed out the need for factual 
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infoll'Clation involving racially rrotivated canplaints generated by cc:mnunity 

o:wani:i;ations. Dr. Shelton said the review board \\Oulq ililprove 

g:>lice-canmurtj.ty relations ~ the Twin C:i:q.es. 

Beth Pokela, P.rogram Coord~tor, Minnesota Migrant Cormcil 

M$. Pokela has worked in the Hispanic canmunity for 11 years. Her 

agepcy, tj1e Minnesota Migrant Cormcil, provide¢i. a col+,ection of 16 

newsclips of bias-rrotivated incid~ts that ocetµred :prima;-ily in rural 

Minnesota and avid~ o.f the same that originat~ on the Ma.cNeil/Lehrer 

ne~cast. Ms. Pokela de~q_:rilied several incidents in which migrq11ts were 

discriminated ?1-g~inst because of ethnic orig.in 9r pov~;-ty status by the 

tow.p~folk in ru.+al Minnesota. Instances of domestic v:f..plence were 

de!=lcril:>ed, but no :inc:f_qents of physical violeµce r~lated to ethnic slurs or 

hate ~ll1E~ were ~po~. 

Mark Weitz, Legal Advisor, Anti-Defarration Le,ague of B'nai B'rith 

Mr. We.itz said that the Anti-Defamation ~gue (ADL) keeps track of 

anti-Serrri.tic inc:io.ents throughout the Uniteq. States. It divides 

anti-Semiµq in~iqents into two categories: one is vanqalism; the second 

tracks hara~sment, 
' 

threats, assaults, anq. pe+sona+ violence. In 1987 there .. 

wer~ 14 vandalism incidents reported in Mipnesota and 15 incidents in the. . . 

second category. Tpe AOL's response to pate crimes is to develop and 

support appropriate legislation and to educate th~ citizenry. ADL provideg 

support in the 1988 Minnesota legislature for three bills: 1) bias crime 

~p:>:i,:t:ing bill, 2) etjmic intimidation statute, and 3) antiparamilitary 

traiping bill. 

According to Mr. Weitz, the increase of anti-Semitic incidents in the 

U.S. can be attributed to conditions in the Midd+~ Eas"j:. Anti-Semitism is 

directed at inq.ividuals as q result of their rel:j.gious beliefs or ethnic 

:,r 
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identity. Mr. Weitz received hate mail from an individual in the Twin 

Cities area after testifying at a hearing sp:msored by the Governor's Task 

Fbrce on Violence and Prejudice. 

STATE OFFICIALS' PERSPECI'IVE 

Karen Clark, Representative, Minnesota Legislature 

Ms. Clark told the Ccmnittee that there is leadership in the State of 

.Minnesota on the issue of hate crimes, as denonstrated by the Governor's 
I 

task force investigation into the extent of bigotry and violence in the 

State. As a member of the task force, she saw a great deal of pain 

suffered by the victims of incidents in telling of their experiences as a 

result of being of a particular race, religion, ethnic background, or 

sexual orientation. 

Ms. Clark is the author of the Bias Cr.ine Reporting Act, codified iii 

Chapter 626 of Minnesota statutes which was enacted during the 1988 

legislative session. (See Appendix A.) Two .llllpOrtant canponents of the 

legislation included the adoption and use of a bias crime reporting fonn 

and required training on use of the reporting fonn, in order to be 

certified as a peace officer after August 1990. 

Ms. Clark praised the work of the Governor's task force. Test:im:>ny 

frcm local citizens provided documentation and evidence on the nature and 

extent of bias incidents. 

Passage of the Bias Crime Reporting Act will require the reporting of 

bias crimes beginning August 1988 and the cc:mpiling of data. The Joint 

Religious Legislative Coalition and others will have another resource to 

support future bias crime legislation. The entities involved in the 

successful legislative enactrrent of this law included the Governor's task 

force, the ADL, human rights organizations, State and local law enforcenent 
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agencies, and interested citizens. In the process of hearing testimony as 

a Governor's task force member, Ms. Clark concluded that gay and lesb~ 

people have been vict:uns of hate crimes ang should cane under the list of 

protected classes in the State of Minnesota. 

Asian Americans and Southeast Asian refugee~ in Minnesota have also 

beep vict~ of discrimination and b~as cr~s, due to language and 

~ltural differences. Legislation on bias crl.l'!Es that qealt with 

~creasing the penalties was sul:mitted in 1983 but did not pass. The bill 

included language with refl;:)rence to sexual orientatio:r. Organizations 

throughout the State successfully lobbied against the biJ.l pecause the 

w:>rding "sexual orientation," was construed to be g4,ving gay and lesbian 

people special rights. According to Ms. 9la+Js:, this political experience 

dem:,nstrated that legislators have to be educated aj)out the extent of 

prejudice and violence a~ainst the gay/lesb~ carrmunity that represent 10 

percent pf the population; taxpayers that ~e not p::rotected as gay/lesbian 

under the laws. 

In April 1989 the Min11esota legislature owrw.nelm:µl~+Y passed Chapter 

No. 261, a hate crime pill that increases pemalties for crimes comnitted 

bec~use of the victim's sexua+ :preferen~ ~swell a~ race, religion, sex, 

age, and other factors. (See Appendix B.} 

Mark Shields, superintendent, Minnesota Bt.:u,eau of Criminal Apprehension 

The Bureau of Criminal Apprehension is a statewide l~w enforcenent 

agency. It serves as a law enforcenent assistance agency to the law 

enforcenent carmunity in the State, and provides investigative services, 

cr.ilre lab services, and criminal justice records infonnation. Mark Shiel~ 

worked with legislators on developnent of the bias crime reporting fonn and 

p::rovided the training developrent expertise and resources necessary to 

inplenent the specifics of the legislation. The bureau provided technical 

,, 
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assistance in drafting the bill and also absorbed the expenses needed for 

implenentation of the legislation, thus assuring its passage. 

Bill Carter, Executive Director, Minnesota Peace Officer Standards and 

Training Board 

According to Bill carter, executive director of the Peace Officer 

Standards and Training Board (POST), the primary responsibilities of his . 
agency involve certification of preservice law enforcenent educational 

training programs, hiring standards for State law officers, and standards 

of conduct of peace officers, among other things. With reference to the 

bias crime reporting act, POST has made a ccmnitrnent to research thoroughly 

and develop the educational aspects of the legislation. After the law 

enforcerrent officers discuss the philosophical issues of the reporting fonn 

and the course content, POST will put the theory into practice. POST will 

develop a curriculum for preservice and continuing education on bias crime 

data collection. The objective will be to collect data on the frequency 

and nature of racially motivated incidents in a systematic way. 

Gary Wilson, Minnesota Police Chief Association 

Mr. Wilson stated that the police chiefs supported. the objectives of 

the Bias Crime Reporting Act but had scma reservation about achieving them 

because of the great disparities in police resources and capabilities 

throughout Minnesota. He mentioned. the many sticky areas to be considered 

with reference to the report fonn and the preparation of a criminal case, 

the availability of training time for limited staff, and the consistency in 

reporting. 

CITY OFFICIALS' PERSPECTIVE 

Sergeant Roger Willow, Minneapolis Police Department 

Sergeant Willow explained. that, at the suggestion of Eiarna Hixson of 

the Minneapolis Civil Rights Department and Morton Ryweck of the 
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Anti-Defamation League, the police department forrred a ccmnittee to discuss 

bias cr.llnes. In June 1987 the Minneapolis Police Department developed a 

policy for reporting bias cr.llnes in order to collect statistics and to 

investigate incidents to the fullest. Ten guidelines for use by police 

officers investigating the cr.llnes were developed. 

Sergeant Willow emphasized the need for training in the area of bias 

cr.llne reporting. Inservice training was used to help the officers 

irrplenent the new policy. According to Sergeant Willow, the police 

department needs to designate a coordinator to make the bias cr.llne 

reporting system operational. The Minneapolis Police Department recorded 

nine cases of bias cr.llnes in a 6-rronth period in 1987 and none for a 

7-rronth period in 1988. The irrplenentation of the bias cr.llne law report 

system will be evaluated by the Minneapolis Police Department. 

Robert Alfton, City Attorney, MinneaJ??lis 

Mr. Alfton reviewed the 9 bias cr.llnes reported by the Minneapolis 

police and compared that to the 18,000 offenses handled by the city 

attorney's office in 1 year. The number was considered insignificant. Mr. 

Alfton noted that it appears that the police department's reporting :rrethod 

is missing a lot of bias cr.llne activities. 

captain Bill Steenberg, St. Paul Police Departnent 

captain Steenberg stated that the St. Paul Police Department is 

already carrg;>lying with the intent of the bias cr.llne reporting statute. 

The police chief has provided the St. Paul officers guidance through a 

video presentation and has also asked the Minnesota Department of Human 

Rights for technical assistance. Congress passed hate cr.llne legislation on 

June 14, 1988. The city of St. Paul contacted the U.S. attorney's office 

for assistance; however, they had not received copies of the Federal 

"! 

... 
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legislation or iroplerrentation procedures fran Washington as of August 11, 

1988. Chapter 292 of the St. Paul legislative code is similar to the 

Federal legislation and deals with offenses directed to religious beliefs 

and racial origins. In the past St. Paul has referred bias-notivated 

cr:imes to the city human rights department, which has enforcerrent 

authority. 

Although the Minnesota statute has been on the books only a couple of 

weeks, captain Steenberg said the report process is working in St. Paul. 

One incident of a swastika painted on a garage door has been reported but 

all the specific details cannot be revealed. A second incident involved 

aggravated assault by a black suspect against a Southeast Asian victim. 

Emna Hixson, Director, Minneap:>lis Deparbtent of Civil Rights 

Ms. Hixson described three recent incidents of prejudice in the Twin 

Cities area to point out that prejudice and hate take different fo:rms and 

exist at all levels in our society. She stated that it should not be 

surprising that narre-calling, vandalism, and harassrrent are an eve:ryday 

reality for people of color, women, gay and lesbian people in Minneapolis 

and elsewhere. 

Ms. Hixson stated that hate cr:ime incidents, by and large, are not 

reported to the Minneapolis Department of Civil Rights. Victims tend to go 

to their own group, agency, or organization. Asian Americans report 

incidents to the Center for Asian and Pacific Islanders and An:erican 

Indians to the Minneapolis American Indian Center; other minority groups 

act similarly. Her agency has received only three bias-notivated er.me 

reports this year. One incident involved anti-Semitic graffiti on several 

buildings on the University of Minnesota campus. The Center for Asian and 

Pacific Islanders has reported approximately 100 bias-notivated incidents 

for 1988. 
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The Minnea:polis Office of the Gay/Lesbian Ccmnunity Action Council has 

recorded 15 incidents for the 1988 calendar year. The Urban League 

re:ported 567 incidents for 1988; of the 567 incidents, 175 were in the 

bias-notivated incident category. Because ccmnunity agencies that work 

with the protected classes are not keeping fonnal records of hate cr.imes (a 

conclusion also reached by the Governor's task force) , many of the agencies 

will receive from the task force a tracking fonn for re:porting hate cr.ime 

incidents. 

Marilyn Johnson, Executive Director, St. Paul Human Rights Corrmission 

According to Ms. Johnson, the city of St. Paul has sent city personnel 

to training conferences in New York on the subject of hate and violence. 

There have not been many incidents of hate crime re:ported to the ccmnission 

in 1988. M:>st other complaints have been based on racial discrimination. 

One incident re:ported to the human rights carmrl.ssion involved a racially 

notivated note placed on the car of a black fire fighter during a training 

sess_~on. An investigation by the carmrl.ssion revealed that there had been 

other racial incidents. One involved a black fire fighter on his first day 

of work. A fellow fire fighter with a Ku Klux Klan-type hood over his head 

chased him around the fire station. When the cc:mnission shared the 

findings with the administration, Ms. Johnson said changes were made in the 

fire department. The human rights comnission expects to receive better 

statistics with the recent enactment of the Minnesota hate crime statute. 

SUMMARY 

This re:port sunrnarizes the proceedings of a ccmnunity forum on bigotry 

and violence in Minnesota. The Governor's task force of concerned citizens 

gathered documentation and corrmunity sup:port to enact legislation in 

Minnesota that requires the re:porting of hate cr.imes by law enforcerrent 
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agencies. The forum heard of a college student whose re:porting of an 

incident brought widespread change in the college ccmrnmity by confronting 

society with the realities of racism and hate mail. 

State legislators and agency personnel shared infonnation, resources, 

and ideas. They worked with human rights organizations in developing and 

passing hate crime legislation that will help the protected classes as well 

as all citizens of Minnesota. The city government perspective derronstrated 

a cautious yet willing group of peace officers who are ready to implement 

local hate crime ordinances. The Advisory Ccmnittee will continue to 

monitor bigotry and violence in Minnesota. 

• 
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II Jt DIAC'HD II ffl LNZ:ILA'l'QQ 01 fU ffAfl or NlllMISOlfA1 

lecUon ~- • (·t21,5SUJ tUIIOITIMO OP Clillll MOtlVA!ID IY 

HAI.• ). 

fubcU. 9 l ■ ion l. [IWOlff IIQU?UD. J AMIC• gfflcer IPft 
t!RO[t t• lhf htff af th• cfflotr•• 4•ertunt •v•rv Yiola\im) 
of sft•pt•r 191 or• 1op1 er11ty1 orf&nenc• 1c tb1 °cc1c1r bt• 
[!f!iD to bill•!! th&t lht off•fflt •• gti•ttd to cwlt tht 
111 V Sb• •1ctl•'t EfAlr r11111911. ytlon1i grit&Oc •••• 19t, 

.,,•,..,l11tY, or fbtr19t9rl1t!g ld8fttif1td •• ,,sual 

uJtntat1op. DI 1uar1nttnde1!5 of tht byteau ot 5rl51n,1 

gpr1h1n1Jsm fl!IJl..dat:• £1port1D9 for■ 50 M Ulld V l1v 
•9fore1gnt 191ne1111n ..,1n, tb• re19rt1 rmlr1d undtr tft!f 

fli\lon. ':he rpport• pu■ t 1D£lpdt for ••ch laeldent 111 of tn• 
ronov1u, 

U) !bt ••,. of th• °ChnH' 
Ci> tht 1001t\9n of,~, o<C•n••z 
(lJ wlath,r tfte tar1•t of Sb• lncld•nt &• I nr ■on, _pr1v•t• 

1 



11,f, No, U40
15 

l bofrd r1p1,..nt1 Jcr contlpuino •dUCftlOft ertd1t lftd bt 
2 ufdattf nr1e41e1111 ,, tn• board 900•&4•t• appropriate. Tb• 
3 ~rd muat al■D ■eek '.yndln• for ID 1dueation11 ton(trenct to 
4 1nfora an• aen1itl1q sb&•( law enforcn11nt off!qira and othar 

I 1nt•tt!5•9 prtoftt to tht l4v 9nforcement l1aua1 111oeiated vlth 

I Qlll er1 ■••• Zf fuftdin1J• cbta1n•4c the board may 129n1er ~h• . 
, 9due&tlon11 eonferenc, op lt• own ar wlth otbtt pub11a pr 

• ptlvat• tftt1t1••· 
t l!fbd, f • ( ZI-IDVICC TIAINIHG1 CllIEf LAlf INFOIC!XElff 

10 orr1CU RIQOZIISHINTl,J A9hlaf 1av enforamtnt ottl~tr myt,5 

11 lnfar■ ,11 a,ae, off1c•r• vlthln tb• 9((i9er•1 4JID9Y o( (1) 5b• 
• ia rmlrtpnt• of seotlon 1, (2) tn• &Yallablllty of Sb• 

13 1n1tructional Nttrl1l1 DfOYldtd bY th• boaJd ugj■ r 1ubdlvl1i9n 

14 ,. and fl) the av1111pilltY of ;9ntiftUln9 9dy9aclon 9I!dlt ~or 
1S tftt eompl1tioft of thtll m1terJ1i1, Tftt chief law an!cra•m~~~ 

11 cffls■ r ayat a1sc 1ncpuraq1 th1ae pJaCe offlptrl 59 [IY1tw 0£ 

1, ee11,,, tb• et,,1,11• 

• 
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H. r. No. 2340 

•. 

""i!d. Ho111uf'llapnua"'uvtt lllil 5\~ ~ of ~prU in &hie 1tu ot Out Lord 
ene tha111111M1 niNI IIIIMrtll· w ei11\1y,.ia1l&. 

PUM &he 8en1111111a H~ -, ti March ill IJle 1111 el' Our Lotd Ont dlollUJ!d 
alM IIWllll'ld 1111 elptJ41ps. 

,,, 

4 
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CHAPTER ~n. :?81 
i-r F' :,.:.. ·oo 

AN ACT 
Distributed By 

Secr_ctary of the SENATE 
Room 231, State Capitol 
.St Paul, 296-2343 

• 
l 

2 rtlat1nt to er!~••• 1ner••&1ng penalties tor c•rt&in 
3 er!mes vhen co:tt11i::ed b@ea~•• e! tfte v!;;im's or 

anothe:•s actunl or perceived race, color, re~!9ion,•5 sax, sexual orientation, disabi1icy, 091, or national 
6 ori;1Q1 increasing penalciee for ua!n9 en, ma!l or 
7 m&kin9 t1lephon1 c:&ll1 and f1l1elr imper1onatln9
8 anot~er for th• purpo11 of nar111 n9, abu1in9, or 
9 :hreattr.in9 another per,on: lu:hori:ir.9 c~• 

lO coir.~iss!one: of public 1at1ty to report on &dditiona! 
11 bi&1-mot!Ytt1d criminal acclvLcy not covered ~y cftt 
u ~i• ■ orimt r1portin9 lav, u■n4int Minntaota s:a~ut•• 
l3 1981, ••~tion• 109,2231, bf add1~9 • •ubd1visionr 
14 &09.511, au~d1vle1ont 2, 3, and by 1ddi~9 A 
15 ,ubdi~islOftl •01.,os, by 1ddin9 & subdlvi1ion1 
ll 409.74C, by &ddin9 • aub4iv111on1 ,01.79. by •dd1n; • 
17 auM1v11ion1 eot.7951 and ,ai,5531, tubd1via1on 2. 

ll II IT ENAC'l'ZD IY fQ L!Q%SLATUU or '1'H£ STATE or M?NNES0'1'Ai 

u S•ction 1, M1nn•sota StQtutGI lt~e, seeticn 509.2231, ia 

20 1mtnd1d by addln9 1 aubdivi1ion to reAaJ 

21 • l,Ybd. •. [ASIAUL'l'i M0'1'%VA'fED llY JlAI, l Cal Nhctvpr 

22 l•i&9lt1 &noth•r b1;au,~ o; thf vlot1~·- or •oosn,r•s actyal or 

23 1•r9e!v1d rac9, c91or, r•ti91on, 9tz, itxual orl•~tftion. 
2, G!fbillty as dtlined 1n ••ct;9n 363,01, •i•• or nation•1 orla!~ 
2S pay b• ft;;tOS•~ ~o l~pr!scnmtnt (or npt eor• then gne YftE OI 

H to R!YJll•nt pt I fin• of Qgt mor• thfn f3,000, oe both, 
2, Lb) Wh9ev9r v\ol&t•s th9 ;revisions pJ ptr4qr1ph (•1 wtthln 

• H fiyf Y••r• 2! • prevloua conviction und9r ;ara9r1pn fa) Lt 
H \uilty ct. fJlRftY •n4 m•i be ltnt•n~,4 to 1mprisenmtnt for not 

30 eort thfn one x••S tnd a day or to 1?4V!l!fnt off fine of not more 

31 thin sl,0O9, gr both, 

J.
• 



CHAPTER ~o. :l6! 
H.F. ~o. 70018 

2 amended by add1no a 1ucd1vi1!on to :t&~1 

j 

5 •~bdiv!1!on 2, ;ara;ra;h Ill, b•~•~•• cf :he 2~0pe,:y ownt;'S e: 

, 1n~ch•~•1 aet~a: ;r pe:ce!~•d :ace, eolcr. re:!,io~. !!!• 11x~•! 

I naticnal ~titin ii auiltY ot I ftlony •ng gv be ttnt1nced ;o 

1i (~) ln 1nv oro ■ esuc!cn und•r oar19r•fh (ll, the YllUt ot 
12 property d1ini9td by the deftnd•~t ln violation ot that paragraph 

ll within any ,,~•month ptr£od NY bt •wsre9•~•d and thp f•ffpdant 

14 eh1rqtd aeecrd!noly in 1pplYin9 thit 1ec:ien, lrh•n tvo or mor, 

15 ofhn••• an cOffllll!tted by th• ••mt puaon !n two or more 

l& countie ■, the 1ccu1ad ~•Y be pro11cut~d in any county ln which 

17 one of th• of!•r.••• was committed for allot thf oftens11 

!8 1c;re91ttd ~nder this p1r19:1ph. 

i, Ste, 3, Minnesota Statutes 1,11, 1ectio~ I09.59i, 

20 1ubdivi1ion 2, i• uendtd to r114a 

21 lubd. 2, (CRIMINAL OAMACE TO PROPEifV IN TRE llttNI ~ 

22 Dl!;IU:E.] (1) Exc•pt H 05hervh• proYidad 1n uction 2, vl'lct..,tr 

23 intantionaliy cau••• dam&; ■ to another ptraon•• phytical 

2◄ propt:ty without the othtr p1:1on 11 c0n11nt hf b• 11nt1nced to 

2i iaprisonment for not more than on• year or to payment of I tini 

a, oE not more than Sl,000, or both, 1! the dam•i• reduct• the 

27 value of the property &y ~ore ,han S210 b\lt not IIIOrt than $500 

21 •• me11vrtd ey tht ,01t of rep11r tn4 rep1a;ement, 

2P (b) Whoever 1ntt~;iona1lY c•~··· 4•~•9! :o 1noyht; ptrser.'1 

lO ;hf1ic11 property without tht other per1cn 11 con1 ■ nt because of • 
31 the 1ropertY ovt1er 1 1 or ano5h1r'1 aotua1 or pereeiv■ d raee, 

32 solor, relltlon, sex, &tk~&l orltntatlon, disability•• detined 

33 i,n itc:tion 313,01, •9•• or national odoin m&Y b• untencpd to 

34 imprrnM&nt lor not more than on& ye&r or to paym•nt of a fine 
• I 

35 of noe mor ■ than 13,000, or both, if the dtlllJ-SI• reduc•• th• 

3d v&lue of th1 prgptrty b,X n9t mor• thin S250 1 

2 



• 

• 

1.·11.-\PTER :'\11 ~~ 1 
H.F. ~I) -:-oo19 

3 ee:19:ai,_h ~ithin any six-mon:h p•r!od ~•f &• 19grev1:•d and ~ht 

, de!encant ch&r9tc accQrding1y in app1yir.q tni ■ stcti:n. ~hen 

S two or more 0!f•n&ts are co:Por.1i:~•d by tho &amt p•rscn ~~ :~~ :! 

8 a~~=•sa:•d Mr.ct::~!& ?A:1;:apr.. 

9 Soc. 4. Mi~:-:uc!:e s-:u1,1::H !'8!, nc:~on 60!il.US, . 

10 s~bdivision 3, la •~tndod !O r11d1 

11 Si.be!. 3 • rc:a:M:::N.U. CA.'4A0£ TO PROJll':'Y l:N TH.E !JHH [0~'%'11 

12 DEGaE~-l Whoever in:mntion1l!y causms damage described ln 

13 subciviaio~ 2 1,1ndt: £ny other e1rcum&taneta 1a 9uilty of a 

14 mi1dmmt&nor. 

lS Sec. 5. Minne$C~4 Stat1,1~e1 1988, atetion 609.!01, la 

16 amended by adding a s1,1bdivision to :ead1 

17 

11 •~ aet dt1;:lbed ;n s~bdLviaion l, £1•~•• {l3l. b•e•~•• ;: ;~• 

19 property owner•• or ano~hot•• •£S~3l or Rlt£tivpd raet. col~~. 

20 religion,!•!• ••~ual or1en;,etion, di••tilitX fl 4tflned in 

21 oectlon 3,3.0L •9•• or n~tional origin fflfY ~· ■ enttnc,4 50 

22 imcriaonmpnt for not more then one Ytf~ or to ptymfQ5 o( a fin! 

23 of not eon thin S3 1000&--2t both... 

24 See. ,. Minn&1ota 5t&tutea 1981, eaction iOt.748, 11 

25 amended by addint a aubdivimion to readi 

ae §ubd. J. (I~RUSZON OM P~IVACYr AGGAAYAT:r> 

27 VIOLAf%0M.] Whp•ve; eOIPplt5 an IFS d•ecribld ln aubd!Vif19n i 
21 ~eeaus, 9t tht victAm's Of anctn91'! 1etual or Otrceiv ■ d : ■ C.!.J. 

29 color, rglia1on, ••~• •••¥•1 or1tntat1on, d1stpil1ty t• tp!!~z.!§ 

30 in atetion JCl.Olr a9e, or n,tlona1 or19ift, m•Y b■ t•nttnc ■ d to 

l1 ia,Rr honment; for not !IOU thlft one Y!!H or to p&XfflfHt gf & line 

32 of not ~~r~ than 93,000, gr both • 

ll Sec. 7. Minneaot& Statutes 1981. aeetion 601.11, is 

34 amended by ~ddln9 & subdivision to :e&d1 

35 Subd. la. tomsctNZ OR WUU.SSING ~ELEPKONE CA~Ls, 

31 ACCRAVATtD VXOL~TXONS.) t•J Whoevet e&lMl&t• ID act descr~~td in 



CH.~PiER ~o ::~: 
20 H.f ~o ~00 

1 

2 

3 disabill:y •• dt!ined in l@e:!on 363,0l, • • -x-··... : ~: .. 
4' 

• 
5 

6 

; 

I 

' 10 

l.l Ste. t. M1np ■ s;ta Statutts ltll, ••~tlon so,.,,s, 11 

u a111•ndtd to rtad1 

13 609.795 !LE:Tt~, Tt~EG:RAA, Q~ PACKAGE: OPtN:NGr 

14 KAAASSMENT,] 

!5 S~bd~vi!!on 1, (H:SCtMtANORS.] Whotvtr does any of :he 

16 fo~lowir.v i1_9ui,ty ot a ml1damt1nor1 

:1 (l) xno~in; that th• actor dot• not havt th• eon1•t: o! 

ll elthtr th• 1endtr or the address••• intentionally cptr.s any 

11 seal ■d l•tttr, ttl•vram, or pacxa91 add:••••t to ar.c:h1r1 ~r 

20 (2) kftovln9 thlt • ataltd lttt ■ r, ttlt9ras, or Pl~k•i• ftaa 

21 bten opened witho~t the eon1tn: ot t1thtr tht 1tndtr or 

az addr•••••• 1nttntional1y puolilftt• any of the center.ta thtrtol, 

23 or 

2, (3) vlth the lnttnt to har•••• abuse, o: :ar ■ a!tn, 

~s repeat ■dly u••• tht mails or dtlivtra lstttr■, t•lecram■• or 

26 packlOH, 

27 lul,4. 2, [GROSS MISDEMEAHORI.J «•J Mho•vwr CO!Mlit• 10 •cs 

21 dt•eribtd in •y~d1v1 ■ 1on l, clfyl• (3), bti•Y•• o! th• victim's 
I 

2t or anot~e;'f 9e~~•1 or p1rce1vtd rae•• color, re!;:io~, •••• 

30 1exu11 or1•ntat1on, d11ability ., feflfted 1n t•sslon 3f3.0J, 

31 191, or n1t!cnal oritln may~• 11ntenctd to 1~pri,onment tor no5 

32 more than one y,ar or to pa)'!!tnt of a f!nt ot not mo:• than 

33 131000, or both, 

34 (b1 Whotve: cc11111:lta an ac; deserlbed in JYbdivi1i9n 1, 

35 clause (JJ. by fal ■ ely 1mar ■ cna~ino onoth1r with in~•nS to 

36 b•rt••• 1bu11, ar threaten that p•r•on ar an95~&r, may RI 

.. 

J. 
I 

https://center.ta
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l 

2 

3 See. 9. 

4 9ubdivi&!o~ 2, 

s 
6 

7 

a 
t 

:.o 

CHAPTER ~o. JEI 
H F' ~., ·oo 

Minne•o:• S:4tu:11 l918, sec:1on &tl.55l~, 

la &~•~ded :o read: 

ll and analyst the infor~•tion received and !11• &ft annual report 

.u with the de~:tment of human ri9hta •~d ch• l19i ■ l1tur1, Th1 

13 co~~!Gtioner ay inel~d• inform,;ion 1~ th• annu11 rtp9r5 

1' eoncerninq an~ •ddition«l cr;~inal aet!~itY motivated ~Y ~ia• 

lS :hat is not ccvered DY :hia sec:ion. 

li See. 10, [EFFECTIVt DA:E.J 

17 

!I 

5 
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Cl•t~P'TER ~" ::~1 
H.f' '.\"11 ~lJll 

Thll tn:attm,nt or tkt HouH g( luptt!fnlJU\"H .ind Stnatt If prClptr!y 1:~r0U1d. 

w~.i-.Jl..e.,·; \" )n.ltWII 

1•-t:~••ldt,ll•-.11 tf,·t-r•,••.••• :,, 

I • 
P.sutd 1h1 Ho11tt or R,pa11n1s11\'.II on May H, UI 8f. 

P~Nnttcl to tM Go\"trnor on 

Filed 1ft ___/11.__. ·-·--tr~----'· 1981, 

oan An lrlDll PIii•• 
itt.,. ... .,, ••. 

... 
I•. 

https://R,pa11n1s11\'.II
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